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CORNER 

By Bill Johnson 
Edina Country Club 

How about the weather we've been having? First, the cold 
weather in December, without much snow cover, drove the 
frost down three to four feet deep. 

Then January—the first January since 1846 to not record 
a below zero temperature in the Twin Cities. It was also the 
first January to record above normal temperatures every day 
of the month. 

In addition to these facts, at least in the Twin Cities area, 
this was the second warmest and second driest January on 
record. As of February 8th, a new record of 45 consecutive days 
above normal was established, with the warm weather 
continuing. 

By the time you are reading this, I hope our prayers have 
been answered, and the turf is adequately covered with snow. 
Although the conditions we've had in December, January and 
early February are not what we would like to see, and certain-
ly cause for serious concern, I feel we can still come out of 
the winter in good shape, if we are snow-covered in March and 
have some timely rains this spring. 

* * * * 

My sincere apology to all who did not receive the 
December-January issue of Hole Notes in a timely manner. As 
mentioned in an earlier issue, a savings of approximately $300 
per issue was projected, using bulk mailing rather than first 
class. 

We expected the delivery to take a few days longer, but not 
the two weeks time we experienced. 

The issues were delivered to the post office on the morning 
of January 3, and some did not receive Hole Notes until Janu-
ary 1 7 . . . or later. 

Obviously this is not acceptable. We are still reviewing some 
other options, but will probably go back to first class mailing. 

We will have pictures and coverage of the 61st annual GCSAA 
Conference and Show in the April issue. 

—Bill Johnson, Editor 

Green Clippings 
(Continued from Page 17) 

insight on his experience in a future Hole Notes arti-
cle. . . Congratulations to John K. MacKenzie of North 
Oaks, a recently Certified Superintendent. John's name will 
now carry the prestigious CGCS after his n a m e . . . In a re-
cent Research Committee meeting, Greg Hubbard suggest-
ed a survey of techniques and practices used by area su-
perintendents to winterize their courses. The objective would 
be to flush out any new and/or unusual ideas that would 
be a benefit to all. Watch for it in late summer. 

LEITNER COMPANY 
Soil mixing and processing specialists 

Supplying the Golf Course Industry with soil and 
sand products for over 50 years. 

From 10 yards to 10,000 yards - material to 
specification for topdressing and construction. 

Quality - Reliability - Experience 

Mike Leitner 

Leitner Company 
945 Randolph Avenue 

St. Paul, Minnesota 55102 

(612) 291-2655 

Thompson Commander Series 
Brass Rotor 

For over 80 years Thompson gear 
driven rotors have been operating on 
golf courses and commercial projects 
around the world. Long recognized 
as the world's finest, these units will 
make you forget there is such a thing 
as sprinkler maintenance. 

Thompson Gk* 
• Valve-in-head electric or hydraulic y 
• Water efficient. Near perfect CU requires less I 

run time per station. 
Pressure can be regulated from the top while reading 
the gauge mounted on the top of the sprinkler 

• 7 year (non-prorated) warranty 
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GROWERS OF CULTURED SOD 
IRRIGATION DISTRIBUTION 
SALES - SERVICE - DESIGN 

2582 White Bear Avenue 
St. Paul, Minnesota 55109 

(612) 777-2734 


